
 
WEDNESDAY 30 SEPTEMBER 2020 
 

 
PROPOSED 40km ZONE 
Coonamble Shire Council is proposing to establish a 40km zone covering a section 
of Aberford and Castlereagh Streets as marked on the map below.  Council 
anticipates that the introduction of this 40km zone will provide for an easier and 
safer access of vehicles into the main street and a safer environment for 
pedestrians, drivers and visitors to our town, also considering congestion at the 
swimming pool and the two (2) supermarkets.  
 
Comments and submissions, in writing, are invited from the public up until 

close of business on Wednesday 21st October 2020. 
 

 
 

OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING - QUAMBONE 

Council’s next meeting will be held on WEDNESDAY 14 OCTOBER 2020 
at the Memorial Hall in Quambone, commencing at 10.00 a.m. 
 
Should a resident wish to speak at the Community Consultation Session at the 
Ordinary Meeting for the purpose of putting forward an oral submission, an 
application must be made to Council before 4.30 p.m. the day before the meeting 
(Tuesday 13 October).   The application must identify the subject matter or item of 
business on the agenda of the meeting on which the person wishes to speak and 
whether the person wishes to speak “FOR” or “AGAINST” that item.    
 
Council draws attention to the fact that social distancing is still being enforced 
and limited numbers only permitted in the Quambone Hall.    
  



 
EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST  -  LEASE OF COONAMBLE POOL KIOSK 
Written expressions of interest, closing at 12 noon on WEDNESDAY 7 OCTOBER 
2020, are invited for the lease of the Coonamble Swimming Pool Kiosk for the 
2020/2021 swimming season.   The successful applicant will, in addition to 
providing the kiosk service, be required to supervise the turnstiles.   A draft lease 
agreement, which the successful applicant will be required to sign, is available 
from the Cashier Section of Council’s Administration Centre.  Expressions of 
interest are to be addressed to the General Manager, Coonamble Shire Council, 
PO Box 249, Coonamble NSW 2829 and marked “EOI – Pool Kiosk Lease”. 
 
POSITION VACANT – FINANCE OFFICER 
This is a permanent full time position with a salary range of up to $70,633 + 
Super.   Closing date 5pm Friday 2 October 2020.  The position provides 
assistance with budgets, forecasts, governance, asset accounting, transaction 
processing and in the timely preparation of reports and advice. Relief coverage for 
other staff, to broaden experience and ensure continuous coverage of all related 
functions is required.  A job information pack with full details, selection criteria & 
application form is available from www.coonambleshire.nsw.gov.au or from the HR 
Section by calling 6827 1900.  
 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITY PROGRAMME 
Council’s Community Services team will be running in-house activities as well as 
providing craft packs for the Spring holiday period.   Please check the Library’s 

Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/coonambleshirecouncil for details of the 

activities.  
 
To comply with COVID-19 regulations, each in-house activity will be for limited 
numbers and we ask that all attendees practice social distancing and, if you have 
cold or flu symptoms, please stay home.  BOOKINGS ARE ESSENTIAL - places 
are limited so be sure to call and book. 
 
The first craft pack will be available for collection on Monday 28 October and the 
second will be available Tuesday 6 October. Numbers are limited so first in, first 
served. Craft packs are available from Coonamble Library, Café 2828 or the 
Quambone Store.   To book for the in-house activities in Coonamble call 
68271925 and for Gulargambone and Quambone call 0437 303 824. 

 
OVERGROWN BLOCKS  
Council staff has been instructed to report overgrown and unsightly blocks within 
the urban areas of the Shire.   Over recent weeks there have been numerous 
notices served on owners requesting them to clean up and maintain their yards.   
Please ensure that blocks are kept clean and tidy – when overgrown the area 
becomes a fire hazard and a harbourage for pests.   When owners do not comply 
with requirements of the notice, Council may take action to rectify the problem 
and the cost charged against the property rates, or it may issue a Penalty Notice. 
 
GET YOUR POOL READY FOR SUMMER 
Council is asking all residents with private swimming pools to ensure they are 
registered on the NSW State Government’s online register 
(www.swimmingpoolregister.nsw.gov.au). Failing to do so could incur a $220 
fine.   Any pool that is capable of being filled with water to a depth of 30cm or 
more requires a pool fence (child-resistant barrier).  If the capacity of the pool or 

http://www.coonambleshire.nsw.gov.au/
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spa exceeds 2,000 litres it requires Council approval before installation, filling or 
use.  
 
All pools must be inspected to ensure they are compliant and pool owners are 
required to provide a valid swimming pool compliance certificate before selling or 
leasing a property with a pool. (Available from Council with a fee).    For further 
information please contact Council by telephone 6827 1900; email 
council@coonambleshire.nsw.gov.au or in person at Council’s Administration 
Building. 
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